
School Resource Officer Public Forum - Recent Updates 

A public forum to share information and discuss the possible addition of a School Resource 

Officer in the Town of Boylston will be held from 5:00pm - 7:00pm on Monday, January 22, 

2024 (Inclement weather date of Wednesday, January 24, 2024) in the Tahanto Regional 

Middle/High School, 1001 Main Street, Boylston. Please join Police Chief John Annunziata and 

Superintendent of Schools, Carol Costello, as well as members of the Berlin-Boylston School 

Committee, Berlin Police Department, Boylston Select Board and Finance Committee, and 

Berlin Select Board and Finance Committee as we discuss and listen to different perspectives 

related to adding a single School Resource Officer position to Tahanto Regional Middle/High 

School and Boylston Elementary School. 

During the forum, members of both communities will be given time to ask questions and voice 

perspectives. If you would like to share your question in advance, please email Mrs. Nicole 

Bilotta at: nbilotta@bbrsd.org. All questions should be submitted no later than Friday, 

January 19, 2024. The event will be live streamed. 
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